Principal: CN=Melvin Y Shibuya/OU=HCM/O=USDAFS

\$LangPrincipal: \$AltPrincipal: \$AutoSpell: 1

tmpSendandFileFolder: (\$Inbox)

Logo: StdNotesLtr20 useApplet: True

DefaultMailSaveOptions: 2

Query_String:

tmpImp: Sign:

Subject: Glen Ith -- Status of Case

SendTo: CN=Ronald Banegas/OU=WO/O=USDAFS@FSNOTES

CopyTo: CN≈Forrest Cole/OU=R10/O=USDAFS@FSNOTES,CN=Olleke E Rappe-

Daniels/OU=R10/O=USDAFS@FSNOTES,CN=Denny

Bschor/OU=R10/0=USDAFS@FSNOTES,CN=Karlene K Hale/OU=HCM/O=USDAFS@FSNOTES

INetSendTo: rbanegas@fs.fed.us

INetCopyTo:

fcole@fs.fed.us,orappedaniels@fs.fed.us,dbschor@fs.fed.us,kkhale@fs.fed.us

\$StorageTo: 1 \$StorageCc: 1,1,1,1

\$Mailer: Lotus Notes Release 6.0.2CF2 July 23, 2003 \$MessageID: <0F38FD809B.A22B06E8-0N872573F4.0082D001-

872573F5.00026F8C@LocalDomain>

From: CN=Melvin Y Shibuya/OU=HCM/O=USDAFS

INetFrom: mshibuya@fs.fed.us

PostedDate: 02/19/2008 03:26:36 PM

Encrypt:

\$UpdatedBy: CN=Melvin Y

Shibuya/OU=HCM/O=USDAFS,CN=ENTR3B/OU=E/O=USDAFS,CN=Denny Bschor/OU=R10/O=USDAFS

RouteServers: CN=ENTR3B/OU=E/O=USDAFS, CN=ENTR10A/OU=E/O=USDAFS

RouteTimes: 02/19/2008 03:26:36 PM-02/19/2008 03:26:37 PM,02/19/2008 03:26:37

PM-02/19/2008 03:26:37 PM

\$Orig: 38FD809BA22B06E8872573F40082D001

Categories: \$Revisions: \$MsgTrackFlags: 0

DeliveredDate: 02/19/2008 03:26:37 PM

\$MiniView:

Ronald:

Not to have too many folks in this email. Share with whomever you think should see this.

We need to put closure to this case. Either we proceed with the proposed adverse action (removal). Or, we drop the case.

USDA

We've gotten a reading from the Department regarding the ethics issue. I'm told the employee "could (or may) have" violated the fundraising regulations. Further, he "could have" released a draft document without prior authorization.

OSC

The employee has gone to OSC to seek protection from the agency's adverse

(b)

action. And, OSC asks if we're receptive to mediation. We said we are.

However, there is nothing to mediate because we have not taken adverse action against the employee. So what's there to mediate? We have not even made a decision to take adverse action. If we did, OSC would have imposed a stay on the effective date of the action pending its investigation into whether the adverse action is retaliatory to some protected disclosure.

We have cooperated with OSC's request for information. But we sit with no one knowing what to do. No one seems to know in whose court the ball is.

Action Plan

I recommend Forrest issue the decision letter and force the matter to some resolution. Whether we mediate the matter of an adverse action allegedly tainted by a WB complaint, or OSC issues a finding of no taint.

Or, we remove the employee (if that's Forrest's decision) and do battle in the MSPB arena. Or, we go the grievance/arbitration route. Or, we reverse the proposed action altogether and return the employee to work with no restrictions.

Harmful Effects of Doing Nothing We have to do something, else the employee continues on administrative leave for which there is no end. This matter has gone on long enough and the toll of waiting for someone to do something threatens to doom this case. (Stale charges get increasingly difficult to defend.)

Prolonging decision does the parties no good. OGC is reluctant to give blessings. Their reluctance is noted. But the Region should not be paralyzed by OGC's hesitance. If Forrest is prepared to make decision, he should be allowed to act. We've asked the Department for a reading on the ethics side and they gave us a definite maybe.

We've gotten input from everyone and now it's up to Forrest. He's prepared to decide. I'm for letting him. The decision letter has been with him for months and it does neither the agency nor the employee any good to allow this matter to fester.

I ask for your thoughts (and anyone else who wants to weigh in on this).

Melvin Y. Shibuya Chief, L/ER Branch Phone # (505) 563-9500 Cell # (505) 331-2848 Email: mshibuya@fs.fed.us